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April 23, 2020


Dear Northfield Families, 

	Welcome back and I hope everyone had a chance to relax during our spring break last week.  As you are all aware, governor Murphy has extended the closure status until at least May 15, 2020.  In anticipation of this, we have been preparing to continue instruction in our current distance learning environment.  The administration and staff have been collaborating to continue to improve upon the delivery of our lessons and services so that we could continue to better meet the needs of our students and families.  We thank all of our families for your feedback and urge you to continue to reinforce to your children the importance of staying engaged in their school work and assure them that their teachers are there to support them along the way.  This is most important as we begin the fourth marking period because, as previously communicated, the accountability for volume and quality of work will increase throughout our extended closure.  I know that by continuing to work together we will have a strong finish to our school year.
	Report cards for the 3rd marking period will not be mailed out.  They will be available through the OnCourse Parent Portal on Friday, April 24, 2020.  If you have any questions about your child’s grade, please contact their teacher.  They are there to support you and will be happy to share any information that you may need.  If you are having trouble seeing your child’s report card in the Parent Portal, please contact your child’s principal.  Finally, if you are having trouble accessing the Parent Portal through OnCourse or if you have not yet set up an account in OnCourse, please contact Mr. Wilson at jwilson@ncs-nj.org for assistance.
	I would like to remind everyone that our Board of Education meeting for April will be on Monday, April 27, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  In order for the operations of the district to continue, we will be conducting our meeting remotely.  This will be a full public meeting and business will be conducted as usual, including opportunity for public comment.  To join the meeting please log into our district website at www.ncs-nj.org at 7:00 PM and you will be prompted to join through a link.
	As always, please do not hesitate to contact us if we can help in any way.  We are here to support all of you in any way that we can.  We will be much stronger working together through these stressful times.  Be sure to continue to monitor our website for the most updated information and look out for communications from our principals for some fun family activities.  I wish everyone much health and happiness.
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Respectfully,
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Pedro P. Bretones
Superintendent of Schools							
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